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  September 25, 2019 

 

RE:  In re the: Inquest into the Death of Damarius Butts   

  No. 517IQ8013 

 

Dear Mr. Leavitt & Ms. Baker: 

 

 This letter is a response to your August 9, 2019 email, requesting multiple 

discovery items. First, the training cards for Officers Hudson Kang and Officer 

Christopher Bandel: 

 

FILE DESCRIPTOR BATES RANGE 

Hudson Kang Training card (as of 

8/21/2019) 

CITY 2665 – CITY 2668 

Christopher Bandel Training card (as of 

8/21/2019)  

CITY 2669- CITY 2681 

 

 I note that Officer Kang and Officer Bandel’s training cards were previously 

produced and bates stamped by the King County Inquest Administrator as the following 

bates documents: 

 

FILE DESCRIPTOR BATES RANGE 

Hudson Kang Training card (as of 

8/1/2017) 

Butts_I 1575 - Butts_I 1576 

 

Christopher Bandel Training card (as of 

8/1/2017)  

Butts_I 1573 - Butts_I 1574 

 

  

It was brought to our attention recently that Officer Bandel’s last day of 

employment with the Seattle Police Department was July 12, 2019. 

 

As requested, the produced video shown at the 2018 Seattle Police Department 

Awards Banquet, has been enclosed and bates stamped as CITY 2638.  
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The original videos created for CITY 2638, have been enclosed as bates files 

CITY 2639 – CITY 2663. Each officer had two cameras filming simultaneously, so there 

are two different angles for each interviewee. One of the videos for Officer Matthew 

Clark came to us corrupted (bates stamped CITY 2641), but his interview can still be 

watched at CITY 2642.  

 

We have also included the PowerPoint presentation that was presented at the 

Force Review Board meeting, bates stamped CITY 2664. 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact our office should you have any questions about 

the discovery items discussed above.  

 

Thank you.  

 

Very Truly Yours, 

 

PETER S. HOLMES 

Seattle City Attorney 

 

 

     By: /s Ghazal Sharifi   

Ghazal Sharifi 

Assistant City Attorney 

 

 

 

cc:  Matthew Anderson 

 

Enclosures: (1) External Hard drive 

  (2) Production Log 

 

 


